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Important Information 

Damaged Garbage Bins? 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

Utility Payment Update 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski 

Have your garbage or recycling bins 
been damaged? Please let us know! 
We can notify Waste Management and 
get them repaired. Please email, 
villageofcascade@gmail.com or call 
(920)528-8642 to report them 
damaged. 

Since our local branch of National 

Exchange Bank has closed the Village 

will no longer be accepting utility 

payments at the bank. You are able to 

drop payments off anytime at the 

Village Hall drop box at the south side 

of the building. You may also mail 

payments to PO Box 157, Cascade, WI 

53011. 8th Annual Cascade Charity Auction 
Submitted by Tom Benzschawel 

In Memory of Kris Hughes 
Saturday, November 13th, 2021 

Sipp’s Bar and Grill 
7:00pm 

 
All proceeds will go to Cascade 
Fire Department, Cascade First 
Responders, Cascade Lion’s 
Club, Cascade Ladies Auxiliary 
and Cascade Rec Club. 
 
Any donations or questions 
please call Tom Benzschawel, 
(920) 980-0648 

Tax Collection and Dog Licensing 
Submitted by Karel Melius, Treasurer 

There will be no In-Person Tax Collection this year.  

Taxes are accepted any time by mail or by using the drop box at 

the Village Hall. Taxes can be paid by check only and should be 

made payable to: Village of Cascade. If your escrow check is in 

excess of your tax bill, a refund will be mailed to the taxpayer 

within 10 days. 

All dogs over the age of 5 months must be licensed! A license 

requires submission of breed, sex, name, color, and proof of  

current rabies vaccination. Receipts, tags and vaccination papers 

will be mailed back to you. Landlords please advise your tenants to 

license dogs kept on your property.  Please keep in mind that by 

Village ordinance a property may only license up to 3 dogs. 

DOG LICENSE FEES NEED TO BE PAID BY A SEPARATE CHECK THAN 

TAXES AND INCLUDE A SELF ADDRESSED STAMPED ENVELOPE 

 

Mail all payments and dog 

information to: 

Village of Cascade 

Attn: Karel Melius 

PO Box 157 

Cascade, WI 53011 

Dog License Fees 

Non-neutered male/ 

non-spayed female 
$15.00 

Neutered male/ 

spayed female 
$8.00 

Lonny Schneider is Retiring! 
Submitted by Tanya Powers 

Lonny is retiring at the end of this year and the Village Board 
would like to invite all residents of Cascade to join in and 
wish him happy retirement! Lonny has been the Village’s 
lead Department of Public Works 
employee for 43 years! 

Please join us Monday, December 13th, 
2021 at 7:00pm for cake and reminiscing 
on a wonderful career at Sipp’s Bar and 
Grill. Hope to see you there! 



 

Hello.  My name is Tamara Remington and I joined Cascade PD 
this July.   

I went to high school in San Jose, CA. and then graduated from 
University of California Santa Barbara where I studied 
Communications.  After 5 years working at an advertising agency 
in San Francisco, I went to the San Jose Police Department police 
academy and joined San Jose PD in 1995.   

While at San Jose PD I worked numerous assignments including 
patrol, Field Training Officer, Bicycle Patrol and Gang Detective, 
deputized as an US Marshal to work cases with the FBI Gang Task 
Force. 

In 2005 my family relocated to Sheboygan and I joined Sheboygan 
Police Department and worked patrol prior to being a School 
Resource Officer at South High.  In 2012 I became a detective and 
joined the Federal Anti-Human Trafficking Task Force for SE 
Wisconsin, working numerous trafficking cases that were taken at 
the federal and state level. 

I retired from SPD and joined Acuity working security in 2019.   

Raising awareness and ultimately striving for prevention of human trafficking is a passion of mine and I continue to do 
presentations for community, schools, healthcare and emergency services.  I have volunteered during the last three Super Bowls 
to assist in recovering trafficking victims. 

I am so happy to be a part of CPD and look forward to meeting you. Village of Cascade has a Facebook page! 

With this Facebook page, the Village Board 
hopes to keep the community up to date with 
important information. Please like us! 

www.facebook.com/VillageofCascadeGov 

Officer Remington Joins CPD  
Submitted by Officer Tamara Remington 

Lake Ellen Association 
Submitted by Bobbi Laine 

While it may seem like aquatic invasive species (AIS) aren't 
a concern during cold temperatures, plants like curly-leaf 
pondweed are growing just fine under the ice.  

Anglers should inspect sleds, 
buckets, and lures for AIS 
hitchhikers and remove them. 
That goes for even the tiniest 
plant fragment or animal like a 
zebra mussel. If you added 
water to a minnow bucket, 
that bait can only be used on 
the same waterbody. Always 
dump leftover bait you won’t 
end up using into the trash; 
never on the ground or into 
the water. Remember to follow state law:  

Inspect-Remove-Drain-Never Move 

Cascade Ladies Auxiliary 
Submitted by Beth Van Ess 

We would like to thank everyone that donated and came to 
support us at the Pie Stand during the Cascade Picnic. We hope 
you enjoyed your favorite treats! Thank 
you for helping us have another 
successful Picnic Weekend!  

With colder weather approaching, it's 
time to start thinking of Christmas! We 
will be hosting the Cookie Walk and 
Santa on Saturday December 4th. More 
information on the event will be posted 
on the community social media pages. 
Enjoy the changing seasons!  

 
 
Wondering what goes on at those monthly Village Board meetings? 
Curious about what issues are being addressed? Keep informed in 

real time by subscribing to updates! By providing your email address or phone number you can be notified any time a new agenda 
or minutes are posted or even any new News & Notices. You can personalize your updates by what committees  interest you. 

Subscribe for updates by visiting: www.villageofcascade.org/subscribe-to-updates/  

Curious about what is going on? 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski 

http://www.villageofcascade.org/subscribe-to-updates/


 

The Cascade First Responders would like to extend our 
thanks and appreciation to everybody that came to 
support and visit us at this summer's picnic.  We had a 
great turnout and loved seeing all our old friends!  Look 
for us during the Village of Cascade Trick or Treat, we'll be 
handing out candy from the ambulance. As you begin to 
prepare for the change in weather, we'd like to remind 
you to be cautious of icy roadways or sidewalks, and to 
keep a winter emergency kit in your car.  Here are a few 
ideas to get you started:  battery booster cables, ice 
scrapes/snow brushes, portable shovel, flashlight, cell 
phone charger, hat, gloves and blankets.   
If you’re interested in becoming a member or just have a 
few questions, please call Kelly Green at 920-838-3969.  

The Cascade Lions would like to thank the community for its continued support of our 

many various functions and fundraisers. 

Thirsty Thursday is back! The hall will be open from 6:00PM until 10:00PM weekly. Patrons 

will be responsible to practice social distancing. Please follow us on Facebook, in the event 

we would close for a Thursday evening, we will post an update. 

The Lions are busy planning their Fall Fundraiser on October 24, 2021. Watch for posters 

and Facebook updates for more information. 

The Community blood drives continue to be a huge success!  We have one coming up on 

October 12th and again on December 14th at St Paul’s Lutheran Church.  The blood drives run from 2-6 pm.  Appointments are 

recommended and can be made at www.versiti.org.  The Blood Center provides for safe donations during this trying time, 

following CDC guidelines. 

The Lions are always looking for new members.  We meet on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at the Lions clubhouse.  Social hour is 

from 5:30-6:30 with a meeting to follow.  If you are interested in joining a fun and active club, please contact Augie Grahl at 

528.8748. 

The Lions Clubhouse is a great place to hold your events!!  The hall has a large meeting room, refrigeration, and a large yard to 

provide room for games, gathering and any necessary social distancing. Renters are responsible for providing their own shade 

tents, chairs and tables. For rental information please contact Madonna Schneider at 920.207.4338. 

Cascade Lions Submitted by Madonna Schneider 

Please Contribute! 
   If you have suggestions or a contribution for the newsletter, please 
email cascade53011@gmail.com.  We are always looking for: 

 Articles/specials about our local businesses 

 Information from local service groups 

 Fundraising activities to support our community 

 Historical information to share with new members to our village 

 Any other ideas or information that would be a great addition to 
the newsletter 

Cascade First Responders 
Submitted by Val Halvorson 

Local Composting Opportunity 
Submitted by Lee Tullberg 

Anyone interested in recycling your pumpkins, gourds, 

cornstalks, straw bales, bags of leaves, potted plants, 

potting soil, etc. you can drop 

them off at the corner of Clark 

Street and Francis Street.  There 

will be a sign where everything can 

be dropped off.  

By participating it will keep your 

compostable waste out of the 

landfill.  

2021 was a good year for the Cascade PD. Officer Mertzig started in 
January and we welcomed Officer Remington in July. This brings the 
department up to five officers.  It has been a busy year for us and we 
have a wide range of experience and expertise within the department. 

We were glad to see the Fire Department have their annual picnic. 
Hopefully you attended and enjoyed yourself. They had a wonderful 
parade this year and really appreciate the support from the 
community. 

The new squad car will be in service soon! We are waiting on one last 
piece of equipment. The police department really appreciates the 
support of the Village Board and residents. Thank You.  

As we head into fall and winter after that, we would like to remind 
everyone that there is a winter parking ordinance within the village. 
Please do not park on any 
village street between 2 am 
and 6 am. The ordinance 
starts  November 1st through 
April 1st. 

Cascade Police Department 
Submitted by Chief Jason Liermann 

http://www.versiti.org

